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It all started a couple of months ago
when Fred Montemayor and | (we've
had contact off and on for the past
year) got to talk about our classmates.
And he mentioned that there are a
number of them in and around the
area since the early '70s, and that he
had their addresses. So we decided to
have a get-together.

The flyer below was a one page
sheet which had the map of my
address at the bottom (which | have

deleted for space purposes). | had felt
particularly playful, so | scanned in
some photos from the '64
Philippinensian, and threw in a doc-
tored one of myself, too.

The response was very positive.
Fred said that most of those whom he
managed to contact said they'd be
coming. And indeed, on that Sunday,
we had a enjoyable, pot-luck gathering,
with fantastic stories to tell each other
after so many years. Many in the

group have been in touch with each
other, but this was the first time we all
met in a larger gathering, family and all.

We all agreed to have another get-
together, especially since some of
those we really wanted to see had
been unable to make it, such as lke
Descallar, who was out of town.

Then the news came that Tigi
Barcelona was visiting. So we had the
second get together August 17.

UP Oblation

UP College of Engineering, circa '63-65
Potluck get-together with family

on July 7, Sunday, starting 5:00 pm
at Danny Gil's place at 19002 Horst Ave, Artesia.
Pass the word around!

-

The man who started it all,
Fred Montemayor!
tel (818) 242-7266

Renew old acquaintances! Swap old stories! Let's all have fun!

Here's a partial list of those whom we have contacted or are trying to contact:
Nick Cabison, Manny Ciriaco, Ike Descallar, Tony Estrera, Ben Eugenio, Art Maniquis,
Proceso Ordinario, Douglas Placer, Rey Sanidad, Rolly Sobretodo, Warlito Villa, etc.
To help you remember, here are some pictures. You do the guessing......

Way back when, then ..

e

The messenger ....

now!

then

For those with e-mail, we exchanged
"handles" (is this still a valid term, or
am | thinking about the CB craze of
earlier years?). Anyway, Nick
Cabison suggested that we should set
up a web site. And he did just that
within a week or two. So on the next
three pages, we are reproducing, what
you would see if you logged on to

http://home.earthlink.net/~ncabi-
son/alumni.html, including the write-
up which Nick asked me to send in
regarding these recent gatherings.
So, for more details, see the web site!
What | forgot to mention was that dur-
ing the second get-together, the ladies did
an impromptu dance teaching/learning
session, compliments mainly of Vicky

Eugenio. See some candid snapshots
on page 6. Most posed pictures were
taken by Warly and/or Tigi and gener-
ously mailed to each of us.

Second to the last page is a Master
Roster with pictorial references.

Last page is from the home office.
Let us please respond.



